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   Term 1,  Week 2                                                                               5th February 2019 

 

Principal’s Report 

Over the course of the next few weeks students and teachers will spend time in their class 
establishing learning routines, setting high expectations and developing learning groups. We look 
forward to welcoming all parents to the MEET THE TEACHER NIGHT on Tuesday 19th February. 
Put this date aside to come and listen to the school directions and plans for 2019 and meet your 
child’s teacher for 2019. 
 

Class Structures 2019 
This year there will be 9 classes. Teachers have spent many hours discussing the needs, 
academic, emotional and social of all students and have selected students for each class based 
on their professional knowledge and working harmony of the classes.  
 

Class teachers 

Stage 3                Class  5/6M Ms Wondrazc 

Stage 3 /2           Class    4/5E Mr Steel 

Stage 2               Class 4L Miss Ko 

Stage 2               Class3R Miss Kurtz 

Stage 1               Class 2 O Miss Gobbe 

Stage 1               Class 2/1S Miss Maynard 

Stage 1               Class 1 E Mrs Price /Ms Wall 

Early Stage 1      Kindergarten       K P Miss Di Nicola 

Early stage 1      Kindergarten       K A Miss Fury 

 

Support Teachers 

Learning and Support (LaST) Ms Mee 

Teacher Librarian (TL) Mrs Piper 

Quality Teaching Successful Students ( Mrs Spenceley 
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QTSS) 

Relief From Face to Face ( RFF) Mrs Grover 

 

School Administration and Support Staff ( SASS) 

School Admin Manager ( SAM) Jane Cummins 

School Admin Officer Debra Beauman/ Elaine Trodden 

School Learning Support Officer Nicole Lewis / Lauren Abraham 

General Assistant ( GA) Leisa Cuneo / John Davey 
  

 

Clare Kristensen 
Principal 

Successful Students 

2019 Swimming Carnival 
Come along and cheer on students as they participate in the annual swimming carnival to be held 
at Granville Pool this Thursday 7th February. As it is a school day all students from Yr 3 -6 are 
expected to attend the swimming carnival. Students who do not go to the carnival will have an 
alternate learning program to complete at school.   
 
Please note: 

 For safety reasons, all students will wear a wrist band indicating whether they are a non-

swimmer, average swimmer or a proficient swimmer.  

 The kiosk is off limits to students during the day. Please pack snacks, lunch and extra 

drinks for the day. 

 Sunscreen and house coloured hat are essential for the day 

 Parents may sign their child out once the carnival is completed 

 

School Dance Group Auditions   

Next Thursday, 14th February, there will be auditions for the 

school dance group at lunch time in the school hall. Miss Nat and 

Miss Maynard will select approximately 30 students from Years 1-

6 to form a school dance group. This group will then rehearse 

every Thursday for a half hour before lunch and then into 

lunchtime. The group will prepare to audition for the Ryde Schools 

Spectacular and the Marsden High School Dance competition. In 

2017 the cost of the dance practices, costume hire, bus travel and 

Ryde Spectacular performance costs was approximately $240. Interested students are 

encouraged to attend the auditions next week. 

 
Reading tutor program and Maths tutor program 
Miss Mee is looking for interested parents to continue the running of our Reading tutor program 
and Maths tutor program. The program supports students to develop their reading and basic 
number skills. Volunteers work one on one with students from Years 2-6 for 5-20 minutes each. 
Helpers can stay and work with several students across an hour or simply work with a few, taking 
20 mins. If you are able to volunteer some time in the morning on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
or Thursday, please see Miss Mee. 
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Effective Practices 
 
Teacher Professional Learning (TPL) 
 
I would like to acknowledge the wonderful teachers that work at Melrose Park. They are dedicated 
to school improvement and to the improvement of their professional knowledge. 
 

At the beginning of each new school year, time is given to focus on updates from the Department 
of Education; becoming aware of compliance, policies and changes to procedures.  With the new 
Science and Technology syllabus in implementation stage, teachers spent a session focusing on 
the student learning needs of all students, including students with additional learning needs and 
our gifted and talented students. 
.  
Last Saturday, 2nd February, our teachers did not get to enjoy a relaxing weekend but were at work 
with heads down, participating in our professional learning project around the theme of Visible 
Learning. This program explores how evidence can be used to create innovation in the learning 
environment. The school is in the second year of a three-year professional program. 
  
Our focus for this term’s professional development is participating a program that examines the 
evidence about the learners in our school and creating an action plan focused on learners and 
learning, including teacher learning. 
  
Professional L  earning Time for teachers will be conducted on Monday and Wednesday afternoons 
after school. For this reason, your child’s teacher will not be available for parent interviews. 
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Classroom News 

News from KP and KA 
 

On Friday last week, we welcomed many excited and nervous 
families and students to Melrose Park Public School. With the 
exception of a few tears, we witnessed many excited faces of 
our new students as they walked into their classrooms for the 
first time. As they courageously walked into their classrooms, 
the students were given the opportunity to settle in through a 
range of activities, allowing them to mingle with other students 
and learn that the classroom is a safe space. 

 
Over the last few days, our Kindergarten students have begun  
settling into school life by practising  daily routines, being 
responsible for  their belongings, making many new friends and 
staying focused during classroom activities. They had the opportunity  
to meet their responsible Buddies from years 4 and 5, who helped them 

prepare for their first lunch  
time by ensuring they had their hats, lunch boxes and 
water bottles. We are looking forward to our future Buddies 
sessions! 
 
Both KA and KP participated in their first Gymnastics  
session with Coach Tim, where they engaged in a range of 
activities to practise fundamental movements. We’re sure 
that the students cannot wait for their next session! 
 
It has been a busy and exciting few days for our 
Kindergarten students, and we are looking forward seeing 
their confidence around school grow! 

 
Miss Di Nicola and Miss Fury  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News from 4L 
What a busy start to the term we have had! In 4L, we have been spending time getting to know 
each other and our teacher. We have been sharing our favourite holiday recounts, revising our 
addition and subtraction skills, and thinking critically and creatively through our STEM challenges. 
This week, our STEM challenge was to build a boat that could float and move along water when 
blown using a straw. We also had our very first Gym session of the term where we practised 
forward rolls, commandos and box jumps. 4L and I are looking forward to a great learning  term! 
Miss Ko 
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Connected Communities 
 

 

Communication at Melrose Park 
At Melrose Park PS we use a range of communication methods to keep our community up to date. 
Newsletter –The newsletter is sent out to families via the Skoolbag app. The newsletter can also 
be found on our website and a hard copy in the office foyer. 
 
School Website – The website provides a platform to locate general information about MPPS. 
Permission notes, photos and new stories are uploaded throughout the year. 
 
Skoolbag App. – The skoolbag app. provides notifications to your phone. The app. is used to 
provide you with reminders about school events. For information on how to download the app, 
please go to the website. 
 
Facebook page – The school has a Facebook page in which to see activities  
 
Interviews  
Teachers are available only for a short time before school commences.  They are unable to speak 
to you while supervising the children or teaching the class. Our staff are more than happy to talk to 
you at a time that is suitable to both parties and affords enough time to discuss any issues that you 
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might have. We do understand if the issue is urgent. If this is the case, please see the office staff 
so that they can communicate this urgent information to your child’s class teacher. 
 
Please send an email to the school’s email and the email will be forwarded on to the teacher 
@melrosepk-p.school.det.nsw.edu.au 
  
 

Community News 
 

 

Newsletter Deadline 
 
This year newsletters will be sent out on a 
fortnightly basis. 
 
Articles should be submitted electronically 
to the School Office by 12 noon on a 
Friday. These should be sent to:  
melrosepk-.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Subject: Newsletter Insert 

 
The school often publishes 
information on behalf of community 
groups – parents need to decide on 
the appropriateness of activities 
involving their child. It is the 
responsibility of each parent to 
research the bona fides of any 
organisation in which you wish for 
your child to be involved. The school 
accepts no responsibility with regard 
to advertisements placed in the 
newsletter.  
 

 

 

P & C Report 
Term 1 Week 2 

 

2019 DATE CHANGE  

Melrose Park Community Cup Golf Day & Dinner  

 

There has been a date change to the Melrose Park Community Cup Golf Day & Dinner. It will now be Thursday 
2nd of May 2019 instead of the 14

th
 of March. 

 
Ryde Parramatta Golf Club 
1156 Victoria Road, West Ryde NSW 2144 
Thursday 2nd May 2019 
Golf from 11.00am 
Dinner from 5.30pm 
 
RSVPs for golf day are due very shortly after school holidays. We would like to have as many through, before school 
ends, as possible so that we can organise the table as the day is open to 5 other community groups for bookings also 
so we don’t want to miss out! 
 
100% of the funds raised by Melrose Park Public School will be donated back to the school!! So please book for 
dinner and or a team of 4 to play golf on the day. 
 
Dinner = $65 
Includes 3 course meal plus 4 hour drinks package and entertainment 
Golf and dinner = $125 
Includes sausage sizzle before golf, 3 course meal plus 4 hour drinks package and entertainment 
Golf only = $100 
Includes sausage sizzle before golf 
Golf Cart Hire (2 riders) = $50 
Golf Club Hire = $15 
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Dates to Remember 
 

 

 
 

 

School Banking  
 
First day back 2019: Wednesday 6th of February 
 

Uniform Shop 
 
Email orders are welcomed & will be put in your child’s bag once payment has been received.  
Uniform shop email is uniforms@mppspc.com 
Website orders: https://mppspc.com/uniform-shop/ 

 

 

 

 

 

Subway Orders  

  
 All orders must be placed by 8pm on Wednesday, 6

th
 of for Friday, 8th of February,2018.  

   
Please note that all orders & payments are online only. This means the Wednesday night cut-off is automatic. If your 
order isn’t in by then, you won’t be able to have lunch delivered that week.  
   
The link for orders & payments is https://mppspc.com/product/subway-orders/  
If you encounter any problems or have any queries, please email lunchorders@mppspc.com.  
 

 

 

  
  
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Monday 25/02/2019 P and C AGM 

Monday 25/03/2019 P and C Meeting 

Thursday 2/05/2019 Community Golf Day 

Mon Tues Wednesday Thursday Fri 

  School Banking Uniform Shop Open  

8:20 - 9:05am in the canteen 8.45 – 9.15 

mailto:uniforms@mppspc.com
https://mppspc.com/uniform-shop/
https://mppspc.com/product/subway-orders/
mailto:lunchorders@mppspc.com
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CHESS!! 

Learn  t o  b e a chess cham p ion ! Co ach ing f o r  st ud en t s at  Melro se Park Pub lic Schoo l is held  on  

Mond ays f rom  11:15am  t o  12:00p m , st ar t ing  o n  11 Feb ruary 2019. 

 
Learn ing  and  p laying  chess help s ch ild ren  d evelop  t heir  log ical t h in king an d  p rob lem  so lvin g 

skills, im p roves t h eir  co n cen t rat ion  an d  f ocus, w h ile also  b eing a great  source o f  en joym en t . 

Act ivit ies includ e gro up  lessons on  a d em onst rat ion  ch ess b o ard  o r  in t eract ive w h it eb o ard , 

p uzzle so lv ing and  f un  p ract ice gam es. 

 
St ud en t s earn  m er it  aw ard s b y m aking checkm at es, o r  b y d isp laying  skills and  p osit ive 

q ualit ies, w h ich  all good  chess p layers st r ive t o  d evelop . 

 
If  your  ch ild  is in t erest ed  in  t akin g p ar t , yo u can  co llect  an  en ro lm en t  f o rm  f rom  t he schoo l 

o f f ice, o r  em ail en ro l@syd neyacad em yo f chess.com .au  f o r  a cop y. Fo r  all enq u ir ies, p lease 

con t act  Syd ney Acad em y o f  Chess on  (02) 9745 1170. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Level 1 30A George St, Burwood 2134 

Of f ice: (02) 9745 1170 

mailto:enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au
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